
Greg and his wife, Marilyn, have been members at Westminster since 2011.  
Their Presbyterian story dates back to grade school when they first met 
attending 3rd grade Sunday School together at First Presbyterian Church in 
East Moline, Illinois.  Following their college years at the University of Iowa, 
they were married in that same church and then began a life together moving 
every 3 to 7 years with Greg’s work.  

With each new community came a new church, Presbyterian of course, 
whenever possible.  Greg has served as an elder in 2 of those churches and has 
enjoyed many opportunities to get involved at Westminster, such as Room 
In the Inn, Habitat for Humanity, Westminster Disaster Assistance team, the 
Benevolence Committee, and Disciple classes 1 – 4.  Additionally, Greg has 
worked as a volunteer English language tutor for the Nashville Adult Literacy 
Council.

Greg is retired from Schneider Electric where he finished his career as a 
Director in the Digital Engineering group, leading a team that helped integrate 
globally distributed Engineering teams inside the company.  He and Marilyn 
have 2 children, Grant and Emily, and 2 grandchildren.  Greg enjoys time 
with family and friends, reading, travel, exercise, and cheering on the Iowa 
Hawkeyes.


